BRANSCOMBE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 06/07 31 Friday 18th May 2007

Assessment Week

Children in Key Stage 2 have worked really hard this week. We have been very impressed with how sensible they have been during the tests. Well done to them all. We hope they all have a really relaxing weekend!

Vouchers

Just a reminder to bring any vouchers into school. They will not be given out from the stores for much longer (in fact Tesco have already finished!) Please have a good look in purses, handbags etc for any vouchers that may be lurking! We look forward to choosing lots of items from the catalogue for the children. Thank you to all those who have already sent vouchers in.

Message From Branscombe Preschool

A huge thank you to everyone who sponsored Tim Hemery in the Great West Run last Sunday. Tim completed the run in 1.52:03 and has raised £272 for the Preschool. The money will go towards new play equipment and purchasing resources that can be shared with Class 1 Thank you once again.

May Day

Our May Day celebrations this year will be on Friday 25th May at 1.30pm at the Village Hall, outside weather permitting, otherwise inside the Village Hall. Please do come and join us for an enjoyable afternoon.

Please ensure that that all the girls have a plain white T-shirt and a pair of white socks in school, all children need named plimsolls. As usual there will be refreshments available. If you are not able to join us please pick your child up from the outside entrance of the billiard room at the Village Hall as your child will be changing inside. Children must not go into the play park until parents have told a teacher they are taking responsibility for the child. All parents need to inform the class teacher when taking their child.









Cycling Proficiency Training

PC Speariett is helping to run Cycling Proficiency Training on Wednesday evenings. These will commence on Wednesday 6th June and run for approximately 5 weeks. The sessions will begin at 5pm and last for one and a half hours. They will take place at Underfleet Car Park, Seaton (where an initial assessment will take place) and then onto the roads in Seaton. PC Speariett is also hoping to hold an extra session, at the end of the course, on Branscombe roads. The course will be fully risk assessed.

Children must be 10 years or older and they should bring a well maintained bike and a cycle helmet. Reflective jackets will be provided. There is no charge for the course.

Further details will follow to those who express an interest on the separate form. Please return the form to the school office. Please also indicate if you would be able to help with the course.

PTFA

Every family has been sent a letter today from the PTFA about the school disco.

The PTFA would also like to remind parents that there are still Summer Ball tickets available. The ball is on 9th June and the cost of a pair of tickets is £70. If you just require one ticket there is a list in the school office of people who would like to share a joint ticket.

Football Club for KS2, starting Monday 11^{th} June, 3.15-4.15, initially for 6 weeks Fully qualified coach Andy Widger will return for a second season.

There will be a charge of £12 for the course.

Further details later.

Numbers may have to be restricted and a second course will take place in September.

KS2 Netball Club to run at the same time. There will be no charge for this club.

If there is sufficient interest a KS1 Football club will take place on a different night of the week

Please indicate your interest by returning the slip below. Payments are not necessary at this time.	
I would like to register my child for Football C	Club
Pupil Name	Signed
I would like to register my child for Netball C	lub
Pupil Name	Signed
I am interested in a KS1 Football Club	
Pupil Name	Signed
CYCLING PROFICIENCY	
My child(nam Proficiency Training and would like further de	
(parent's name)	would be willing to help with the course.

Signed.....(parent/guardian)